
 

 

 
 

Thomas Ayers Bob Buck     Joe Kuhlenbeck         Bill Latting 

President Vice –President Secretary                  Treasurer 
  

Minutes of October, 2016 
Jumer’s- Rock Island, IL 

 
Call to order: 11:59 by Tom Ayers, President. 
 
Officers Present: Tom Ayers – President, Bob Buck – Vice President, Bill Latting – Treasurer, Joe 
Kuhlenbeck – Secretary  
 
Members Present: Awaiting Sign in Sheet 
 
Secretary Report: Not Submitted 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report submitted by Bill Latting, motion to approve by Greg Thorpe and 
seconded by Tom Lupinski; none opposed. 
 
Education Committee Report: Fall training is next week there is still time to sign up. We chose the 
topics you wanted, come out and support our training efforts. Discussions are under way for the BREW 
in the spring with an Air Barrier Rodeo! 
 
Business Meeting: 

 Introduction of members and guests.   

 Tom Ayers- 
 Recognition of all those who went to and participated at the final action hearings 

in Kansas City. 

 Tim Delathower (Rock Island), Brian Tauke (Rock Island), and Tom 
Lupinski (Silvis) all went for the first time. 

o All learned quite a lot from their experience and suggest everyone 
try and make the trip as it is very informative and interesting to 
see the process first hand. 

 Reminder to vote by all governmental members on CDPAccess. Your vote still 
counts; you have the power to write the code. Use it. 

 A thank you and congrats to ILLOWA for another successful and delicious 
STEAKFRY, the cost was approx. $1,300. 

 MEC – 
 Adverse condition charges will begin on Nov. 1st. 
 John Claeys thanked MEC for their communications during the last major storm 

to hit the area. Their communication was very helpful and much appreciated. 

 ICCA -   
 Nothing reported. 

 IABO –  
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o Bob Buck 
 Code adoption in Scott Co. is tentatively scheduled for March 1st, with 

Davenport, Bettendorf, and Eldridge to follow suit. 
 All will remove sprinklers from 1 and 2 family dwellings. 
 More to come. 

 QCBR – 
o Frank Ehrecke 

 The Parade of homes had an exceptional turnout. 
 Want to thank the Iowa jurisdictions for moving towards adopting and enforcing 

the same codes. 

 Lowes (Denny)- 
o Thanks Illowa for continued support and representing our group at his contractor 

appreciation luncheon. 
o Wants to buy a new IRC code book from ILLOWA bookstore. 

 Fire Marshalls (Greg Marty) –  
o No updates 

 Pro Build –  
o No Updates 

 Code Corner –  
o Presentation of Foam Plastics in the IRC 

 Nov. will have discussion on Service Clearances, presented with MEC 
 

Move to adjourn by Greg Thorpe; second by Drake Daley; meeting adjourned at 12:32 hours.  
 
Respectfully submitted: 

 
 Joe Kuhlenbeck- Secretary 


